
 

 

   

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 14 of 2017 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/01/17 
 
9th March 2017 
 
 
 Further to Local Notice to Mariners 67 of 2016 
 
Reference is made to BA Charts 2537 Approaches, 194 Coastal. 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that a 
caution area around the former Azure window is being established. The area of 
concern is delineated with a pecked line joining at positions. 
 

POSITIONS LATITUDE (N)             LONGITUDE (E) 
 
            A  36º 03'.289   14º 11'.107 (North Seaward)
  
            B  36º  03'.289   14º 11'.352      (North Shore) 
 
            C  36º 03'.136   14º 11'.107     (South Seaward) 
  
            D  36º 03'.136   14º 11'.289      (South Shore) 
 
Transport Malta notifies mariners that due to the recent collapse of the Azure 
window and the change in seabed and coastal topography this area should be 
treated as an unsurveyed area until further notice. 
 
Mariners are advised not to navigate in the area.            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Charts Affected: BA Chart 2537, 194 
 
 
 
 



 

 


